
 Calculation Policy  

 
At Oaklands Primary, the aim of our calculation policy is to ensure all children receive a 

consistent approach. Calculation procedures are taught according to this document so 

they can be seamlessly built upon year after year, as the child moves through school. 

The policy has been taken and adapted from White Rose Maths.  The use of concrete 

resources and visuals underpins this calculation policy. 

The policy goes through: 

• Addition 

• Subtraction 

• Multiplication 

• Division 

Each operation is broken down into skills for the year group and shows recommended 

models and visuals to support the teaching of the corresponding concepts alongside. 
 

  



EYFS 

 

Addition Subtraction Counting in groups and 
sharing  

Multiplication and Division 

Children are encouraged to 
gain a sense of the number 
system through the use of 
counting concrete objects. 

 

 
 

 

Children are encouraged to 
gain a sense of the number 
system through the use of 
counting concrete objects. 

 

  

 

Children use concrete 
objects to make and count 
equal groups of objects. 

 

 
 

They combine objects in 
practical ways and count 
all. 

 

 

 

They understand 
subtraction as counting out. 

 

 
 
 

 

Children use concrete 
objects to count and share 
equally into 2 groups. They 
understand this as halving 
or dividing by 2. 

 

 

They understand addition as 
counting on. They will count 
on in ones using objects, 
cubes, bead strings and 
number line. 
 

 

 

They begin to count back 
in ones using objects, 
cubes, bead string and 
number line. 

 
 

They understand doubling as 
repeated addition. 2 + 2 = 4 

 

 

Automatically recall 
number bonds to five and 
some number bonds to 10.  

 
 

Automatically recall 
subtraction facts for 
numbers to five and some 
subtraction facts to 10. 

 

They understand how 
quantities can be distributed 
equally. 

 
 



Addition 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Subtraction 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

  



Multiplication 

 
Our calculation policy for multiplication starts with a breakdown of times tables; what 

should be taught when and what that teaching should look like. 

During the Summer Term, the children in Year 4 sit the Multiplication Tables Check in 

line with the Government’s assessment framework. 

Times tables continue to be recalled and tested throughout Years 5 and 6. 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

  



Division  

 

 
 

 
 

  



 
 

 
 

  



 
 

 
 

  



 
 

 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 


